Draft Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held in the Lansdowne Youth Centre at 7.00pm on 29 January 2013.

Those present:- Lucy Annan (Chair), David Prichard Jones, Jill Gregson, Victor Glaser, Matthew Gillett, Bill Allison, Julie Sullock, Robert S McConnell, Genevieve George, Felix Dyer, Jane Perry,  Carl Kowsky, Diana Linskey, Lino Diogo, Matt McConnell, Judy Fovargue, V Vassili, Paul Whitehouse, Kofi Frimpong, Liu Hong, Elaine Kramer, Pauline Edole, MR Rogers, Benedita Whitehouse, Christian Laflamme, Judy Owens, Cllr Imogen Walker, Suzanne Prizeman, Alex Gonzalez, Nicholas Cinosi, Penny Noy, Jana Hale, Geoff Hale, Andian Thanson, Ben Rymer, Serge Linton, Laura and Ros.
In attendance:- Gerry Evans(GE), George Wright {Lambeth Council};  David Hills (DH), Martin Peters {DSDHA}; Radia Ahmed, Steve Griffin (SG), Leila Nicholas, John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}(SP).
 Apologies were received from Charlotte Evans, Ian Beever
1. 
Lucy Annan (LA) welcomed the attendees and the invited speakers and staff introduced themselves.
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
A new heart for Stockwell?  – DSDHA  
2.1
LA stated that the opportunity for this work arose from the Boris’ Bikes at Stockwell Tube project. Lambeth Council, Transport for London, London Underground, and SP met to discuss prospects and construct a design brief. DSDHA were chosen from five bidders to scope some design concepts.

2.2
David Hills gave a Powerpoint presentation that included some constraints and some options for development of the area around the Stockwell Tube Station including; raising the pedestrian surface, new paving, realigning trees, more green space, canopies, café, and calmer lighting. The design language was now “CALM,” 
2.3
Boris’ Bikes were due to be in before the end of this year and TfL had indicated that the gyratory might be removed in the next 5-10 years. DH stated that this design concept allowed for extension onto traffic island to reclaim it for pedestrians.
2.3
SG stated that the current plans would be out for statutory consultation soon with a display in 157 South Lambeth Road and another on-line.
2.4
A Q&A and feedback session followed during which the overwhelming opinion expressed was positive.

3.
Information Exchange

3.1
GE asked the assembly if they felt that Lambeth Council had responded to the helicopter crash well and to respond to her personally during the break and after the meeting.  Contact: gevans2@lambeth.gov.uk 
Refreshment Break

4.
Local Projects Update
4.1
Elaine Kramer stated that Van Gough Walk was creating a buzz abroad. The great grandson of Theo Van Gough would be there for the naming ceremony on 30/3/13 from 14:00. Praise for the look of the project was tempered by a concern that the granite surface gave little traction under snow and ice. 
4.2
LA stated that the Our Hut project on Art and the Bus Garage was on display in the foyer of the Royal Festival Hall between 11th and 24th February.
4.3
Carl Kowsky stated that the Friends of Larkhall Park had secured the Thrive gardening project for two years with an open day on Thursday from 10:00 to 14:00 in the park. CK added that they had secured £5,000 from the FA for re-turfing the football pitch.
4.4
Felix Dyer stated that Hyde Plus were introducing a range of services for the area including: half-term football, a youth club, peer-mentoring, employment for 16-25 year olds, exercises classes, and a lunch club. Genevieve George added that the SCRC would reopen on 1st April.
7.
The meeting ended at 9.15pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  www.stockwell.org.uk  (meetings)
